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Dear Families, 

On behalf of the entire team at Carruthers Creek Public School, we hope all fami-
ly members are managing during these difficult weeks. Homeroom teachers will 
be reaching out Monday morning and students will have the opportunity to be with 
their teacher during RealTime instruction during the afternoon with the focus on 
wellness. 

The morning of Tuesday, April 20th will reflect the beginning of the regular 
school timetable in elementary schools, where instructional practices are aligned 
to the expectations set in PPM 164: Requirements for Remote Learning. What 
does that mean? Throughout the day your child(ren) will be engaging in RealTime 
and FlexTime learning. 

 This will vary depending on grades and ages. For our younger students, 
 keeping RealTime learning in smaller blocks and giving them opportuni-
 ties to get up and move, take breaks and show their learning in a varie-
 ty of ways is important. Teachers will use their professional judge-
 ment to determine the best time for RealTime and FlexTime learning 
 through the virtual school day. Parents should know that there are 
 times throughout the day that their child will be live with the teacher 
 and other times where they will not be live with the teacher. During 
 times when the teacher is not live, the students will be working on a 
 FlexTime task. If your child needs a break, FlexTime activities can be 
 completed at a time that works best for your child and your family as 
 long as they are completed by the required date to allow teachers to 
 assess and provide feedback to your child.                         
    *Resource from DDSB@Home 

Should you have any concerns or questions about your child(ren)’s participation in 
remote learning, we ask that you please contact the classroom teacher or the 
school administration team if we can be of any assistance. 

Stay Safe, 

R. Saati & S. Pipher-Hog 

 

TO HELP NAVIGATE OUR ONLINE PLATFORM, PLEASE SEE THE FOLLOWING FOR GUIDANCE FROM DDSB@HOME:  

 

 

Parents and Guardians are Encouraged to:  

1. Provide an appropriate physical space for your 
child to work in.  

2. Be engaged in your child’s learning—contact the 
teacher by email if your child needs assistance. 

3. Support your child to complete their work to the 
best of their ability.  

4. Encourage your child to participate positively and 
remind them of the Code of Conduct.  

5. Allow the virtual classroom/live sessions to be 
focused between the educator(s) and students. 
Save your questions or comments for a follow up 
email if needed.  

Students are expected to:  

 

1. Focus and ask for help.  

2. Complete work to the best of your ability.  

3. Protect your passwords.  

4. Display strong digital citizenship and etiquette.  

5. Be honest with your work and research.  

6. Respectful communication.  

7. Report any incident of cyberbullying or harass-
ment.  
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On April 22nd at 7:00 pm, Parents and Guardians are invited to join 
a virtual Kindergarten information session.  During this live session 
families will learn more about the Early Years at the DDSB including 
information about Kindergarten, Licensed Child Care Programs and 
what families can do to continue the conversation with their child 
around what starting school looks like at the DDSB.  To register, 
please visit https://bit.ly/GreatBeginningsAtDDSB and register by 
April 19, 2021. 

  


